National PAUMCS Annual Conference Scholarship Process

Scholarships to attend PAUMCS annual conferences are granted on an individual need basis and limited to monies available through the Leslie Bayles Memorial Scholarship Fund. Scholarships are processed in the order in which they are received. This is done in order to give the applicant, if the scholarship is granted, ample time to make the necessary travel reservations to attend the annual conference.

Preference is given to members of the National Association as a benefit of membership. Those applying for full scholarships must be members of the National Association and dues must be paid before the application is approved. Other applicants are considered for half-scholarships, if funds are available.

The deadline for applications, which coincides with the annual conference early registration deadline, is set as a cutoff only in the event that scholarship funds have not been exhausted by that time. Scholarships are granted to the same person only once in in four years.

Any person meeting the criteria below is eligible to receive financial aid to attend an annual conference of PAUMCS:

- Members of the National Association submitting proper application to attend an annual conference of PAUMCS will be given preference.
- Other applicants will be considered as funds are available.
- Scholarships to individuals shall be granted only once in a period of four (4) vears.
- Deadline for applying shall be the same date as the early registration date for the annual conference.
- Scholarships shall be granted on an individual need basis and limited to monies available in the scholarship fund.
- The amount of each scholarship for registration shall be considered by the PTS committee, with at least fifty (50) percent of the registration fee for the annual conference being granted.

Any person attending a PAUMCS annual conference who has not received a scholarship in the last four (4) years may apply for a scholarship by following these steps:

- 1. Request an application from the conference registrar or the PTS Committee Chair.
- 2. Complete both sides of the application, answering all questions.
- 3. Sign the application.
- 4. Include a letter of reference from:

Your pastor/supervisor

Staff Parish Relations Committee Chair (where applicable)

5. Return completed package to: <u>Dianne Beam</u>, P. O. Box 18005, Charlotte, NC 28218-0005

For more information, contact Dianne at dbeam@wnccumc.org